Hardin County Board of Education

C/O  Mrs. Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

Hardin County Schools

65 W.A. Jenkins Rd.

Elizabethtown, KY  42701

August 10, 2006

Mrs. Johnston and Members of the Board:

Vine Grove Elementary School has just completed a year of focus and direction.  The Site Based Council has been focused on student achievement and policy review.  

  The 2004-05 Site Based Council was made up of the following individuals:


Lonnie Dennis



Principal/ Chairperson


Roxie Claywell


Teacher


Cindy Vowels 


Teacher


Carol Butler 



Teacher


Rick Bennett



Parent


Darryl Murray



Parent


Lora Schell



Classified Representative

SBDM Council Annual Report:

A. Subcommittees and Membership

Curriculum:  Linda Lewis, Sandra Whelan, Kari Minter, Carlena Sheeran, Liz Lancaster, Shannon Macy, Brittney Carl, Lisa Moore, Beverly Strader, Becky Miller  

Finance:  Gail Clark, Rachael Cecil, Rachel Webb, Jackie Adcock, Ashley Haynes, Cathy Bruce

Professional Development:  Roxie Claywell, Jamie Judd, Terisa Johnson, Cindy Proffitt, Jenny Allan, Cody Brown

Student Services:  Laura Cardin, Bobbi Jones, Karen Madriaga, Rachel Benavidez, Jeremy Lundy, Patti Mayhew

Technology:  Christi Harl, Shannon Coleman, Lafe Tabb, Chris Corder, Cindy Vowels, Rebecca Antique

B. Areas the Council Chose to Address

The following is a bulleted list of activities accomplished by the council during the 2005-06 school year.  Many of these include goals and expected impact.  

· Approved purchase of additional computers to be used as student and teacher workstations as well as a new laser printer.

· Reviewed monthly: Budget and Accident Reports for Safe Schools Act

Goal for review of accident reports included decreasing the number of accidents on campus.  Obviously measurement will be the identification of trouble areas and have fewer accidents.  

· CSIP Reviewed quarterly: 

Our goal was to better “keep on task” with our CSIP this past year.  As a result more meaningful conversations and recognition of the CSIP by all staff members.  This will be followed by a new “CSIP Committee” for school year 2006-07.  

· Approved a Jr. Beta Club, Art Club, Technology Club, Geography Club, and Music Club. Teachers volunteered their time after school.

· Approved the Curriculum Committee’s recommendation to continue the Writing Wall of Fame.  Goal:  Celebration of student work!

· Reviewed Test Scores

Reviewing test scores has become a very focused activity for us.  We hope to identify those areas needing positive influence to continue our academic growth.  Obviously the end result would be higher student achievement as well as continued raise in school test scores.  

· Discussed reaching our Achievement Gap Reduction Target and ways to continue in a positive direction

· Updated and approved Parent Involvement Policy

· Sent out SCHOOL REPORT CARD to all our Parents

· Approved two Parent Testing Nights that our Curriculum Committee recommended.  Goal is to include our parents in the testing process.  To make them more aware of the testing process and solicit their support.  We believe our parents being more knowledgeable of the testing process and the test itself will have a positive influence our test scores.  

· Approved the Curriculum Committee’s recommendation to purchase PAS TEST, Achieve 3000 and other pre-tests for our students.  This will be a continued focus for the council this year.  We believe that the more data we can obtain will have a positive influence on student learning and attainment.  We have learned that the PAS test is an accurate indicator of student success.  We use this test to monitor student progress and to influence instruction.  

· Updated and approved Title One Compact

· Approved Textbook Adoption and Budget for 2006-07

· Approved our Parent Survey and went over results

We surveyed our parents to learn from them how we can better serve our students. We also use this as a means of including all stakeholders in the education process.  

· Improved and initiated a Wellness Policy

The policy was developed in hopes of influencing a “better fit and healthy” student population.  Although the policy was written late in the year, we have begun activities and set aside 20 minutes each day this year.  

· Approved buying  LCD projectors, sound systems, and combination DVD/VCR players for all classrooms.

· Reviewed and revised the SBDM Policy Handbook

· Approved participation in the Thoughtful Education process

· A membership in the GRECC Math Alliance project.  

C.  Success Stories 

Vine Grove Elementary’s effort towards continued success continues.  Our school has taken on differentiation of instruction to new levels.  Our teachers at the 4th and 5th grade have departmentalized in efforts of becoming experts in field.  Our state KCCT scores indicated tremendous gains in social studies, arts and humanities, and practical living/vocational studies.  Our academic team was very successful this past year.  Successes include winning the Whiz Kids competition, District Championship, and Region.    These are just a few examples of the good things that continue to happen at Vine Grove.     

D.  Other Information  


Vine Grove Elementary is serious about providing the best education to our students and being an important part of the Vine Grove community.  Student success in both academics and citizenship is our daily goal.  We will continue the use of embedded PD, literacy first process, thoughtful ed, and differentiation strategies to better meet the needs of our students.  

